ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Minutes of April 10, 2003

A scheduled business meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A was held on April 10, 2003, at the Miner Elementary School.  A quorum being present, Commissioner Fengler called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Attending were Commissioners Fengler, Rice, Alberti, Musante, Ward, Stevens-Harris and Mack.  Commissioner Harris did not have an excused absence.  Approximately 17 members of the public attended.  

The agenda passed with three changes to New Business.  An item concerning the ANC 6A Listserv was added at the request of Commissioner Fengler, an item related to a BZA re-appointment was added at the request of Commissioner Rice, and an item related to bylaws was added at the request of Commissioner Stevens-Harris.

The minutes of ANC 6A February 13, 2002 meeting were approved with three changes.

Community Comments:  No community comments were given at this time.

Single Member District Reports

6A06 - Commissioner Ward announced that 6A06 had a very successful SMD “Open House” held on April 5th. There was dancing, singing and poetry reading with involvement from a youth community group and a senior chorus.  Speakers were Councilmember Sharon Ambrose and Rita Joyner of the D.C. Public Libraries.  

A clean-up was announced for Saturday April 19 in the Corner Forum’s area located at 13th St., E. St. and Emerald St. N.E.  

6A03 - Commissioner Rice announced that he had been contacted by a representative of Black Voices for Peace concerning a rally and march at Lincoln Park on April 26th from 11:30 am to 3:30 pm.

6A02 – Commissioner Fengler discussed the Sherwood Recreational Center and the issue of the fence surrounding it.

6A01 - Commissioner Harris-Stevens announced an awards ceremony that was held in conjunction with Gallaudet.  Five residents received awards and the event was extremely successful.  Harris-Stevens has plans for a traffic calming study in the area and to start work on the Education Committee to possibly assist JO Wilson Elementary School that had a fire.  The school needs several supplies and perhaps the ANC could assist.

Reports of Officers

1.  Chair:  Commissioner Fengler reported that he has exchanged e-mails with Councilmember Catania’s office on the issue of 6A Commission office space.  These requests have been forwarded to the D.C. government office that handles office space.  Fengler also announced the Office of Planning was having classes for Zoning Training for ANC Commissioners.

2.  Vice Chair:  Nothing to report.

3.  Treasurer.  Commissioner Alberti presented the following:

A.  See attached Treasurer’s report.

B. New signature cards were needed because of new officers.  Alberti stated a new resolution was needed to continue business.

C. Alberti announced that the Commission would continue to use Bank of

America.  There were no objections.  

4.  Secretary:  Commissioner Musante announced the new address of ANC6A.  It is:



Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

P.O. Box 75115

Washington, D.C. 20013

Commissioner Stevens-Harris offered a motion to make Commissioner Mack the back-up to Musante to collect mail.  Ward seconded.  Motion passed with no objections.

Standing Committee Reports

1.  Economic Development and Zoning:  

A. Commissioner Rice presented the committee recommendation for a Joint Meeting Process between ANC 6A and ANC 6C to discuss potential zoning changes on H Street NE.  (See attached report).  Rice motioned.  Ward seconded.  

Alberti made a motion that the Chair will work with ANC 6C and the Office of

Planning to pick a day from June 12th to the end of July so that the official monthly meeting of the ANC 6A is held between the second and third meeting of the Joint Meeting proposal.  Motion passed 5-1 with Stevens-Harris against and Mack abstaining.  

Stevens-Harris made a motion that the main point of section 2c of the Joint Proposal be changed to read, “The purpose of this meeting will be for the ANCs to make joint recommendations on any necessary changes to the zoning on H Street NE based on community input”.  Musante seconded.  The amendment passed unanimously.

Alberti made a motion that the Commission portion of the Joint Meetings be run by Robert’s Rules.  Rice seconded.  Motion passed with no objections.

The Joint Meeting Process for H Street proposal passed 6-0-1.  Stevens-Harris against.

B. Rice reported that the committee voted unanimously to recommend that the

ANC send a letter of support for the Gallaudet Master Campus Plan to the Zoning Commission, with a request that Gallaudet continue to work with the community on issues relating to construction staging (in particular, the routes of trucks through the neighborhood) and use of university facilities (walking paths, recreation facilities, conference center) by community residents.  The motion passed 6-1.  Musante opposed.

C. Rice reported that the committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC

send a letter to DC Parks and Recreation in support of a petition started by ED&Z Resident Member Drew Ronneberg about plans to erect a 6-foot chain link fence around the new Sherwood Recreation Center.   The petition requests a smaller, more attractive fence, as originally conceived in the architectural drawings.  The motion passed with no objections.

2.  Alcohol Beverage Licensing & Public Safety Committee’s Report

A. 
Ward reported that on April 9th, the ALBPS (ABL & PS) elected its officers, ABL & PS Chairperson Commissioner Jessica Ward, Vice Chairperson- Tom Taylor and Secretary Jeff Coulter. Subcommittee Chair for ABC issues Commissioner Jessica Ward and for Public Safety issues Jeff Coulter.

B. 
Ward made a motion to send a letter of support to the Mayor to appoint Ellen Opper-Weiner as Chair of the ANC ABC Board.  The motion passed with no objections.

C. 
Ward made a motion to appoint Gordon Keller and Kit Read to the Committee.  The motion passed with no objections.

In business unrelated to the ALBPS, Fengler made a motion to send a letter to the Office of Planning & Zoning to mail a notice to all residents to inform them of the meetings scheduled under the proposal for the Joint Meeting Process for H Street.  The letter would be copied to Councilmember Sharon Ambrose and Chairperson Hall of ANC 6C.  The motion passed with no objections.

3.   Community Outreach

A. Musante made a motion to add Darlene DeGraffinveidte to the Community

Outreach Committee.  The motion passed with no objections.

B. Musante announced that the first meeting of the committee would take place on 

April 29, 2003.  Musante requested community assistance in finding a public place to hold that meeting.  

Unfinished Business

1. Alberti presented the Quarterly Report for the 1st Quarter of FY03.  The report was approved with no objections.

2. Items two and three committee procedures and poster design for Commission meetings were tabled until next month’s meeting.

New Business

1. Rice motioned to move the New Business items for Traffic Calming Studies for C Street, NE (800-1400 blocks) and 14th Street, NE (200-300 blocks) to be first under new business.  Motion approved 6-1.  Fengler opposed.

2. Resident Olga Kolotushkina made a presentation on the petition for a Traffic Study for C Street, NE (800-1400 blocks).  Rice made a motion to forward the request for a traffic calming study to the Department of Transportation with ANC support.  Musante seconded.  The motion passed with no objections.

3. Rice made a motion to forward the request for a traffic calming study for 14th Street, NE (200-300 blocks) to the Department of Transportation with ANC support.  Musante seconded.  The motion passed with no objections.

4. Fengler made a motion to appoint Drew Ronneberg to the Ward 6 Transportation Policy Committee as ANC 6A’s representative.  The motion carried 4-2.  Stevens-Harris and Mack opposed.

5. Three individuals were appointed to the H Street Transportation Study Advisory Committee.  Toni Young, Commissioner Stevens-Harris and Ward.

6. Alberti officially presented the Commission budget.  Fengler placed the budget under the Treasurer’s report for next meeting.

7. Fengler made a motion to table the three remaining items.  The motion was passed with no objections.

Community Comments

1. An unknown citizen asked why the rush for the Joint Meeting Process for H Street.

2. Virginia Gaddis made a brief statement concerning a BZA issue.

3. Toni Young asked for assistance to clean-up the trash around her residence caused by the Miner Elementary School.

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 pm.

